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TO:

Honorable Mayor and Commissioners
FROM:
Robert Baldwin, City Manager
BY:

Jackie Beauzil, Human Resources Manager
DATE:

Tuesday, August 14, 2012
SUBJECT:
Resolution – Group Life and Accidental Death & Dismemberment Insurance

The Hartford Group has provided term group life and AD&D for the employees of Dania Beach effective 10/1/2007 to present.  When awarded the contract there were 205 covered individuals, 23% of which were retirees. For the first time the Hartford Group proposed a renewal rate increase, which would result in an estimated annual increase of 77%.  

The City’s demographic changes since the inception of the Harford plan has reduced to 168 total covered live, 46% of which are retirees.  In addition the average age increased from 49 to 56.  As a result of the proposed increase, Administration requested that Rhodes Consulting  reach out to companies that could provide comparable benefit levels to personnel.  The results and recommendation from the Rhodes Insurance Group is attached. 
Administration concurs with the recommendation of contracting Reliance Standard, the proposed rates are an increase of 39% , lower than the Hartford Group proposed renewal rates.  Also attached are the responses from other companies solicited, there are quite a few declinations.  Mutual of Omaha provided a proposal with a more competitive rate, however the plan requires 61% participation of eligible employees as opposed to the 20% required by Reliance.  If voluntary life plan enrollment dropped below the 61% all employee would lose their option of a supplemental benefit.

 The Administration recommends Commission approval for contracting Reliance Standard to provide term Group Life and AD&D to City personnel.
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